

Office: 718.805.6796 ■ Fax: 718.776.2724 112-40 Francis Lewis Blvd. Queens Village, New York 11429

INNOVATIVE RESOURCES FOR INDEPENDENCE

> Board of Directors Dr. Scott Springer President

> > Gael Monteil 1st Vice President

Eileen Becker 2nd Vice President

> Marie Graham Treasurer

Joseph D'Agostino Secretary

Laura Bufano
Paul Bufano
Joan Frietsch
Robert Parris
Deoki Pestano
Elaine Radisch
Barbara Rizzo
Sharon Simmonds

Leadership Gilbert Louis, Ed.D. Chief Executive Officer

Elizabeth Corrigan, Ph.D. Chief Operating Officer

Todd Pinkus, MPA, MA Chief Financial Officer

Ana Koessler, MSW Chief Administrative Officer

Susan McGrath Chief Compliance Officer

Lina Saray, MBA Director, Human Resources

Noelia Mango, MBA Director, Clinical Services and Data Analytics July 20, 2020

Re: Reopening Day Programs

Dear Parents, Family Members, and Guardians,

I am reaching out to share a serious development and a bit of good news with caution. We have been advised by OPWDD that we may reopen our adult day services system. We, at IRI, have decided to open for anyone who does not live in an IRI sponsored home. This may be helpful to parents who care for their adult children in their homes, need a break and may have professional obligations that do not allow them to continue to care for their children during business hours.

We have also decided at this time to not send anyone who lives in an IRI sponsored home to another provider's day services program as it is not clear to us how safe these sites might be. Frankly, we are also afraid that someone who lives with us may go to another provider's day habilitation program, contact the coronavirus and bring it back to his or her housemates and staff who may not be as young and healthy as they are. This could have fatal consequences and present an asymmetric risk to benefit ratio. We will care for your loved ones at home and provide them with activities of all sorts and engage in carefully considered outings. I realize this section may not be popular but it is the best decision that we can make; informed by the experts, our own risk/reward assessment conducted by our executive staff with the input of our health care and behavioral professionals. I hope this makes sense and is reasonable to you. If you have any questions regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to call me at (718) 920-0875.

Best regards,

Gilbert Louis, Ed.D.
Chief Executive Officer

Cc: Dr. Elizabeth Corrigan, Chief Operating Officer Susan McGrath, Chief Compliance Officer and Director of Quality Assurance Ana Koessler, Chief Administrative Officer Noelia Mango, Director of Clinical Services Sophia Lulgjuray, Director of Social Services

Empowering Choice, Creating Opportunities





Office: 718.805.6796 ■ Fax: 718.776.2724 112-40 Francis Lewis Blvd. Queens Village, New York 11429

Maag Jean, FNP, Director of Nursing Services Kenneth Jackson, Director of Residential Services Annie Thermidor, Adult Nurse Practitioner (ANP)